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authorized for each separately priced unit of 
a contract line item, the first installment 
payment for any particular unit of that con-
tract line item would be 8 months before the 
scheduled delivery date for that unit. The 
last installment payment would be 1 month 
before scheduled delivery of a unit. 

(4) Limitation on payment. Prior to the de-
livery payment for a separately priced unit 
of a contract line item, the sum of all in-
stallment payments for that unit shall not 
exceed 70 percent of the price of that unit. 

(c) Contractor request for installment pay-
ment. The Contractor may submit requests 
for payment of installment payments not 
more frequently than monthly, in a form and 
manner acceptable to the Contracting Offi-
cer. Unless otherwise authorized by the Con-
tracting Officer, all installment payments in 
any month for which payment is being re-
quested shall be included in a single request, 
appropriately itemized and totaled. 

(d) Dates for payment. An installment pay-
ment under this clause is a contract financ-
ing payment under the Prompt Payment 
clause of this contract, and except as pro-
vided in paragraph (e) of this clause, ap-
proved requests shall be paid within 30 days 
of submittal of a proper request for payment. 

(e) Liquidation of installment payments. In-
stallment payments shall be liquidated by 
deducting from the delivery payment of each 
item the total unliquidated amount of in-
stallment payments made for that sepa-
rately priced unit of that contract line item. 
The liquidation amounts for each unit of 
each line item shall be clearly delineated in 
each request for delivery payment submitted 
by the Contractor. 

(f) Security for installment payment financ-
ing. In the event the Contractor fails to pro-
vide adequate security as required in this 
contract, no financing payment shall be 
made under this contract. Upon receipt of 
adequate security, financing payments shall 
be made, including all previous payments to 
which the Contractor is entitled, in accord-
ance with the terms of the contract. If at 
any time the Contracting Officer determines 
that the security provided by the Contractor 
is insufficient, the Contractor shall promptly 
provide such additional security as the Con-
tracting Officer determines necessary. In the 
event the Contractor fails to provide such 
additional security, the Contracting Officer 
may collect or liquidate such security that 
has been provided, and suspend further pay-
ments to the Contractor; the Contractor 
shall repay to the Government the amount 
of unliquidated financing payments as the 
Contracting Officer at his sole discretion 
deems repayable. 

(g) Special terms regarding termination for 
cause. If this contract is terminated for 
cause, the Contractor shall, on demand, 
repay to the Government the amount of un-
liquidated installment payments. The Gov-

ernment shall be liable for no payment ex-
cept as provided by the Termination for 
Cause paragraph of the clause at 52.212–4, 
Contract Terms and Conditions—Commer-
cial Items. 

(h) Reservation of rights. (1) No payment, 
vesting of title under this clause, or other 
action taken by the Government under this 
clause shall (i) excuse the Contractor from 
performance of obligations under this con-
tract, or (ii) constitute a waiver of any of the 
rights or remedies of the parties under the 
contract. 

(2) The Government’s rights and remedies 
under this clause (i) shall not be exclusive, 
but rather shall be in addition to any other 
rights and remedies provided by law or this 
contract, and (ii) shall not be affected by de-
layed, partial, or omitted exercise of any 
right, remedy, power, or privilege, nor shall 
such exercise or any single exercise preclude 
or impair any further exercise under this 
clause or the exercise of any other right, 
power, or privilege of the Government. 

(i) Content of Contractor’s request for install-
ment payment. The Contractor’s request for 
installment payment shall contain the fol-
lowing: 

(1) The name and address of the Con-
tractor; 

(2) The date of the request for installment 
payment; 

(3) The contract number and/or other iden-
tifier of the contract or order under which 
the request is made; and 

(4) An itemized and totaled statement of 
the items, installment payment amount, and 
month for which payment is being requested, 
for each separately priced unit of each con-
tract line item. 

(End of clause) 

[60 FR 49717, Sept. 26, 1995] 

52.232–31 Invitation To Propose Fi-
nancing Terms. 

As prescribed in 32.205(b) and 32.206, 
insert the following provision: 

INVITATION TO PROPOSE FINANCING TERMS 
(OCT 1995) 

(a) The offeror is invited to propose terms 
under which the Government shall make 
contract financing payments during contract 
performance. The financing terms proposed 
by the offeror shall be a factor in the evalua-
tion of the offeror’s proposal. The financing 
terms of the successful offeror and the 
clause, Terms for Financing of Purchases of 
Commercial Items, at 52.232–29, shall be in-
corporated in any resulting contract. 

(b) The offeror agrees that in the event of 
any conflict between the terms proposed by 
the offeror and the terms in the clause at 
52.232–29, Terms for Financing of Purchases 
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of Commercial Items, the terms of the clause 
at 52.232–29 shall govern. 

(c) Because of statutory limitations (10 
U.S.C. 2307(f) and 41 U.S.C. 255(f)), the 
offeror’s proposed financing shall not be ac-
ceptable if it does not conform to the fol-
lowing limitations: 

(1) Delivery payments shall be made only 
for supplies delivered and accepted, or serv-
ices rendered and accepted in accordance 
with the payment terms of this contract; 

(2) Contract financing payments shall not 
exceed 15 percent of the contract price in ad-
vance of any performance of work under the 
contract; 

(3) The terms and conditions of the con-
tract financing must be appropriate or cus-
tomary in the commercial marketplace; and 

(4) The terms and conditions of the con-
tract financing must be in the best interests 
of the United States. 

(d) The offeror’s proposal of financing 
terms shall include the following: 

(1) The proposed contractual language de-
scribing the contract financing (see FAR 
32.202–2 for appropriate definitions of types 
of payments); and 

(2) A listing of the earliest date and great-
est amount at which each contract financing 
payment may be payable and the amount of 
each delivery payment. Any resulting con-
tract shall provide that no contract financ-
ing payment shall be made at any earlier 
date or in a greater amount than shown in 
the offeror’s listing. 

(e) The offeror’s proposed prices and fi-
nancing terms shall be evaluated to deter-
mine the cost to the United States of the 
proposal using the interest rate and delivery 
schedule specified elsewhere in this solicita-
tion. 

(End of provision) 

[60 FR 49718, Sept. 26, 1995] 

52.232–32 Performance-Based Pay-
ments. 

As prescribed in 32.1005, insert the 
following clause: 

PERFORMANCE-BASED PAYMENTS (AUG 2010) 

(a) Amount of payments and limitations on 
payments. Subject to such other limitations 
and conditions as are specified in this con-
tract and this clause, the amount of pay-
ments and limitations on payments shall be 
specified in the contract’s description of the 
basis for payment. 

(b) Contractor request for performance-based 
payment. The Contractor may submit re-
quests for payment of performance-based 
payments not more frequently than month-
ly, in a form and manner acceptable to the 
Contracting Officer. Unless otherwise au-
thorized by the Contracting Officer, all per-

formance-based payments in any period for 
which payment is being requested shall be 
included in a single request, appropriately 
itemized and totaled. The Contractor’s re-
quest shall contain the information and cer-
tification detailed in paragraphs (l) and (m) 
of this clause. 

(c) Approval and payment of requests. (1) The 
Contractor shall not be entitled to payment 
of a request for performance-based payment 
prior to successful accomplishment of the 
event or performance criterion for which 
payment is requested. The Contracting Offi-
cer shall determine whether the event or per-
formance criterion for which payment is re-
quested has been successfully accomplished 
in accordance with the terms of the con-
tract. The Contracting Officer may, at any 
time, require the Contractor to substantiate 
the successful performance of any event or 
performance criterion which has been or is 
represented as being payable. 

(2) A payment under this performance- 
based payment clause is a contract financing 
payment under the Prompt Payment clause 
of this contract and not subject to the inter-
est penalty provisions of the Prompt Pay-
ment Act. The designated payment office 
will pay approved requests on the lllll 

[Contracting Officer insert day as prescribed by 
agency head; if not prescribed, insert ‘‘30th’’] 
day after receipt of the request for perform-
ance-based payment by the designated pay-
ment office. However, the designated pay-
ment office is not required to provide pay-
ment if the Contracting Officer requires sub-
stantiation as provided in paragraph (c)(1) of 
this clause, or inquires into the status of an 
event or performance criterion, or into any 
of the conditions listed in paragraph (a) of 
this clause, or into the Contractor certifi-
cation. The payment period will not begin 
until the Contracting Officer approves the 
request. 

(3) The approval by the Contracting Officer 
of a request for performance-based payment 
does not constitute an acceptance by the 
Government and does not excuse the Con-
tractor from performance of obligations 
under this contract. 

(d) Liquidation of performance-based pay-
ments. (1) Performance-based finance 
amounts paid prior to payment for delivery 
of an item shall be liquidated by deducting a 
percentage or a designated dollar amount 
from the delivery payment. If the perform-
ance-based finance payments are on a deliv-
ery item basis, the liquidation amount for 
each such line item shall be the percent of 
that delivery item price that was previously 
paid under performance-based finance pay-
ments or the designated dollar amount. If 
the performance-based finance payments are 
on a whole contract basis, liquidation shall 
be by either predesignated liquidation 
amounts or a liquidation percentage. 
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